Ventura College Academic Senate

Thursday, February 21, 2008
I.  Call to order

Called to Order at 1:39 pm.
Present: Edith Conn (Senator Emerita), Joe Selzler (Secretary), Kathryn Schoenrock (President),  Ollie Powers (Criminal Justice, Technology and Music),  Deborah Ventura (Vice President), Nancy Mitchell (Nursing),  Mark Pauley (Social Sciences),  Paula Munoz (Counseling), Terry Morris (PE), Ann Bittl (Art)
II. Approval of the minutes
Approved 10-0.
III. Action Item

A. Response to Administration over-riding Nursing prerequisite policy

It was decided to again to take no action on this item since there are still ongoing discussions between the Nursing Department and the Administration regarding the nursing student who allowed to enroll despite not taking CPR and having a TB test before the deadline set by the Nursing Department.  The Nursing Department has decided to schedule a meeting with President Calote to discuss this issue. The need to have this issue resolved was discussed since the policy needs to be clear before Fall enrollment begins.  In addition, the student has said he/she would be willing to do community service as a punishment but the number of hours the student will be required to perform has not been set by the administration.  This lack of resolution on punishment could also be issue if the student isn’t given enough time to perform the hours of community service.  The Senate as a whole expressed support for the Nursing Department.  The Senate President will raise this issue with President Calote and work to arrange the meeting between the Nursing Department and President Calote.  If no meeting is forthcoming, the Senate will draft a resolution regarding this issue. 
IV. President’s Report

A. Administrative Council Report The Senate President clarified some of the budget information reported at the last meeting.  According to the latest budget information presented at the Admin Council meeting, there is no deficit this year mainly due to the College receiving growth money due to increases in enrollment.  For the 2008-2009 school year, the College has a projected deficit of $1.25 million.   This shortfall will be made up by a $400,000 carryover from this year, $250,000 in saving relating to not filling positions and other savings, and cutting $300,000 (75 sections) from both the Fall and Spring semesters.  The Senate President has asked for a Fall to Fall comparison of classes to see where classes have been added and where classes have been cut.  Senators expressed concern that the cuts may not have been uniform and regarding the lack of input from the faculty on the cuts.  Senators also expressed concern regarding class consolidation as a way to save money and its effect on student success and retention.  Also, according to Sue Johnson there is still a cushion over the full time faculty obligation.  The effect of the full time obligation on new hires is unclear.  
B. District Council on Student Learning/ District Technical Review Workgroup DTRW meets next Thursday and will consider the results of the curriculum committee recommendations regarding the new degree proposals. 
C. Curriculum At the last meeting, concerns were raised regarding student athletes not be able to get degrees under both “Option 1” and “Option 2”.  A new “Option 3” was purposed which will also help science students who usually do not complete all of their General Education classes before transferring. The Ventura College Curriculum Committee passes “Option 1” and “Option 3” while Oxnard College approved “Option 1” and “Option 2”.  The State has seen and likes both Options 1 and 2.  It hasn’t reviewed Option 3. 

D. Board Report The Senate President made a statement expressing dismay regarding the lack of participatory governance regarding Staffing Priorities and the closing the Women’s/Re-entry Center. The Senate President was told by Trustee Miller not to bring up policy issues without trying to revolve them in private first.  She told Trustee Miller that she has brought these issues up at the campus level but it didn’t appear that the college was taking participatory governance seriously. 

There was also a discussion regarding tenure at the Board meeting.  Oxnard College had committees whose recommendations were not in agreement with their College President. The Board voted each candidate individually with criteria for an up or down vote that didn’t seem uniform among members.  For example, Trustee Huber stated that he felt that community involvement and teaching experience were the most important factors in granting tenure.  Senators expressed concern that if every board member has different criteria, it would place a large burden on faculty members to fulfill them all.  It was suggested to discuss this issue with the union, and to schedule a workshop for faculty on the tenure process.    

E. Other None
V. Treasurer’s Report
A. Faculty Recognition Night- Save the Date April 18 Planning is ongoing for Faculty Recognition Night which will at the Poinsettia Pavilion again this year. 
B.Dues drive in February The drive is ongoing.  See Lauri Moore if you have any questions.
VI. Committee Reports 
The new Faculty Professional Development Committee is developing procedures for faculty to request money for professional development, and is taking suggestions on what actives to plan in the upcoming year. 
VII. Items for Information/Discussion
A. Division Reports Ann Bittl has an art exhibition opening March 1 at the Channel Islands Art Center. There will be a one woman show regarding Fannie Lee Hamer March 11 at 10:30 in the Theater.  Let Lauri Moore know if you plan on bringing your class
B.  Forum on the comprehensiveness of the college and accessibility
Steve Blum at next Senate meeting, and there will be a discussion of the budget, class schedule, and other issues.    
VIII. Adjournment

Adjourned at 2:58pm.             
